Dear Karla,
 
Thank you for your letter, I sincerely appreciate you reaching out to me on this issue.
 
This is certainly something that I will speak with my colleague, MP Dane Lloyd, Conservative Shadow Minister for Emergency Preparedness about, and I see you have copied other Official Opposition Members of Parliament as well.
 
When the terrible flooding emergency took place not too long ago, I was so incredibly proud of the work done by the Canadian Armed Forces personnel, the first responders, indigenous leadership, and provincial government workers and officials, who mounted an incredible effort to assist those in need of aid.
 
On November 17th , 2021, myself and fellow Conservative MP’s from around British Columbia called on the Federal Government to commit to deploy all the necessary resources that are needed in order to assist those in the communities that had been hit by this catastrophic event. Additional military resources needed to be mobilized, emergency funding and support to the province of BC needed to be provided, and the government needed to act towards working with the province of BC to assist in the rebuilding of the affected communities. An immediate evaluation of critical supply chain and transportation route vulnerabilities was also called for by us.
We also called for the federal government to assist the province of BC and indigenous governments to significantly upgrade the aging and lacking flood protection that is in place in the affected communities. The shortcomings of the flood protection infrastructure in BC are well known and it is time for senior levels of government address them.
 
Thank you again for your letter and stay well. Feel free to reach out any time.
 
In your service,
 
Tracy Gray
Member of Parliament (Kelowna-Lake Country)
Shadow Minister for Small Business Recovery and Growth
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